

[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Desktop\ASDS 2015 2016\Grow Smart\Logo\All-Saints-Day-School-Logo Fish only.jpg]All Saints’ Day School
Learning Through Play Since 1969
 [image: C:\Users\cfelty\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\IE\992OL6QE\damaskclover[1].jpg]  March 2018  [image: C:\Users\cfelty\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\IE\992OL6QE\damaskclover[1].jpg] 
  1969 Woodside Lane  Virginia Beach, VA 23454
(757)481-0577, ext. 2
allsaintsdayschoolvb.com  [image: ]   All Saints’ Day School














What Is Jr. Kindergarten?
Teacher Marianne, of the Sea Otters will be presenting on exactly what her class is and how she prepares our students for kindergarten in both the public and private school settings.  Please join her TONIGHT, March 1st from 6:00 – 7:00 p.m. in her classroom, where the Sea Otters gather, [image: Image result for Jr. Kindergarten]for an informational evening that is bound to help you make decisions for your child’s/children’s future(s).  Come with your questions.  She has answers.  

[image: https://tse4.mm.bing.net/th?id=OIP.iXpidckXl-e7OQP7HD7F_QHaHa&pid=15.1&P=0&w=300&h=300]June DAZE Camp Returns!
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\FullSizeRender (25).jpg]As in the past, you are offered the opportunity to extend your child’s ASDS year in order to more closely match the Virginia Beach City Public Schools’ closing calendar.  At ASDS, we call these days June DAZE.  Although those in attendance are still learning, the format is more like that of a camp, and you may select the actual week or weeks you want your child(ren) to attend based on your family’s schedule.  
Weekly pics and T-Shirts are returning!  June DAZE is open to currently enrolled ASDS students who are potty-
trained.  This year’s themes are:
May 29th – June 1st – “Exploring the Rainforest”
June 4 – 8 – “Astronauts In Training”
June 11 – 15 – “Jurassic Camp”
June DAZE will also be opened to children currently enrolled in other preschool settings, so don’t delay.  These are precious slots. Registration forms will be sent home Wednesday, March 7th.  Questions?  Contact Teachers Kate, Emily or Marianne. 















2018-2019 Registration
[image: Image result for preschool registration]Registration is coming along nicely for the fall of 2018.  A couple of classes are nearly full, so now is the time to lock it in!  Our February 28th deadline for early registration discount has passed.  
Please email allsaintsdayschool@gmail.com if you have any questions or need a new form.
Rising Kindergarteners zoned for John B. Dey: Alanton Elementary is the only local Virginia Beach Public School moving to full-day Kindergarten in the fall of 2018, so remember to register your John B. Dey-zoned kindergartener for our Kindergarten Enrichment Program.  Because ASDS is zoned for the afternoon, your child can attend here in the morning and ride the bus to John B. Dey for the afternoon session; netting him/her a stronger foundation for first grade through a full day of kindergarten schooling.

Children’s Dental Health Month
February was National Children’s Dental Health Month. 
The Day School wrapped up this short but packed month  by learning all about the importance of taking care of our teeth by having Dr. Tara Frey come visit us. She started  her presentation by asking us: 
“Why do we have teeth?”  
“How many teeth do children have?” (20)  
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\IMG_5135.JPG]“How many teeth do adults have?” (32 permanent teeth).  
Dr. Frey stressed how important it is for all of us to brush our teeth twice a day for 2 minutes and to floss once.  A great tip she shared was that most songs are 2 minutes long and we could play our favorite while brushing to enjoy getting it done!
Dr. Frey put on her mask, gloves, and special "sugar bug" finding glasses to show us that she might look different with those items on, but she's not scary! The children did a fantastic job of asking questions and providing answers to Dr. Frey's questions. It was evident that they have been learning a lot in their classrooms about being a dentist and taking care of our teeth!
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\FullSizeRender (24).jpg]
February Chapel
During the month of February, we read a mix of books.  I started the month with Please and Thank You by Little Steps Books, talked about Valentine’s by reading Happy Valentine’s Day, Curious George by N. Di Angelo, and finished up the month with a fun library find: The Bad Seed by Jory John. The children loved the pictures and I love the message: how positive change can happen to all of us.  We just have to make the decision to do it.  I highly recommend this book! Teacher Tiffany taught us some fun movement songs. We especially enjoyed the one involving a milkshake, a mozzarella pizza, and some broken eggs! Ask your child to share it with you. A very happy February birthday to our friends: Win, Aria, Vail, and teachers Tiffany and Patsy!
Director Dianne

Flu Season is NOT Yet Over
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Desktop\download (2).jpg]Watching the evening news can be terrifying as we learn of the impact of the flu on even the young and the healthy!  Every story reminds us to wash our hands.  We thank you for remembering to wash your children’s hands BEFORE sending them to class.  Just this one step can go a long way in helping all of us to stay well.  It may also be helpful to your family to have them wash their hands and change clothes when they arrive home at the end of the day.  I know it adds to the never ending pile of laundry but it has been a very effective strategy for my family and me. 
Director Dianne



2018 PATTCH Fundraiser
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\IMG_5130.JPG]PATTCH gave the Annual On-Site Auction a break this year by trying something new and it was a huge success!  Money raised helps finance our Annual PATTCH-Sponsored Fall Festival, Thanksgiving Feast, Splash Day, and Playground Upkeep. PATTCH has also made some major purchases for classrooms as needs arise.   
Becky Gordon and the rest of her committee: Mackenzie Padell, Heather Burton, Lindsey Ballard, Stephanie Dietz-Urena, Elaine Shultz, Rachel Schoonmaker, Carolyn Mc Callister did an amazing job of putting together the special night we had at Simple Eats! Thank you to all of our families who purchased tickets, donated merchandise, and wine to make this the success that it was.  It was exciting to try something new and I hope all of you had fun enjoying an evening out getting to know each other outside of school. 
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\IMG_5131.JPG]    [image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\IMG_5132.JPG]

After School Explorations 
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Desktop\AS Enrichment.jpg]After School Explorations is a way to extend your child’s day by one hour with one of our teacher-taught classes.  Classes are registered for individually through the class sponsor and you may select from one to four days for your child(ren). Gather your paperwork from the Explorations Desk in the hallway near the red water fountain.
	
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Desktop\after school amigos.jpg]
	Teacher Kate Keck hosts “After School Amigos” on  designated Mondays.

	
[image: https://tse4.mm.bing.net/th?id=OIP.RgDnutPDVjG8PFFQ99bemQHaE0&pid=15.1&P=0&w=255&h=167]
	Music for Little Mozarts is hosted by our own Teacher Tiffany.  She is focusing on beginning piano on Tuesdays.  

	     



[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Desktop\ASDS 2017 2018\Newsletters\Back to School Newsletter\soccer-shots.png]





	Soccer Shots™ is hosted by this outside agency, with which you will contract directly, on designated Wednesdays and Fridays. The new cycles begin March 16th and 21st.  Registration Only available on-line http://vabeach.ssreg.org Flyers available on the After School Explorations desk. 

	[image: C:\Users\Moore\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\3UMHXVI8\cartoon-children-playing[1].jpg]
	ASDS Staff will host a “Stay & Play” on designated Fridays.  Students must be signed up and paid for by noon on Thursday of each week.  CLOSED March 30th.



Brain Development in the Toddler (Ages One to Three,  Four to Six is Next Month)
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Desktop\young-child-brain-concept-childs-head-silhouette-sectioned-mental-psychological-development-development-learning-47229849.jpg]By Richard Brodie
[image: https://tse3.mm.bing.net/th?id=OIP.xTV0i66jyEH4aRpgo02DrgHaHY&pid=15.1&P=0&w=300&h=300]It is commonplace in academic writing on child development to speak of a given year as being “critical”.  Naturally, in childhood, every year is critical, with the earlier years being more critical simply because it is in the early years that the child gains the ability, confidence, and sense of self-worth with which to deal with adversity in the later years!
But it is hard to argue with the premise that the first three years of life are the most critical of all, if for no other reason than the fact that seventy-five percent of total brain growth and development takes place during that period!  Interestingly, within that three-year period, the second and third years differ significantly from the first year in that the parents must now begin putting intelligent input into their nurturing.  In the first year, the infant is still in a semi-fetal stage, where sheer physical survival is the issue at hand.  At this stage, simple generic nurturing consisting of feeding, protection, and loving attention is enough.  But in the second and third years, the infant is already transforming from this semi-fetal creature into the thinking and feeling human being that he has the potential of becoming.  This puts extraordinary demands on the parents to put some real thought into what they are doing! 
For the parents of toddlers, it is important to understand that brain growth depends on more than just the nutrients the brain receives in the blood stream.  Countless studies show that actual physical brain development is enhanced by the child living in an environment that is both intellectually stimulating and emotionally nourishing.  How important is it that we provide this environment?  Considering this toddler will be a fully fledged human being, and a vital member of society and of our own family, it is one of the most important things in the world!
Here are some suggestions on how to promote healthy brain development in two- and three-year-olds:
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Desktop\playground_npkflk.jpg]Physical Development:  Good Nutrition and Exercise.  As soon the child is weaned from the breast, he should receive the best nutrition possible.  This means ample raw fruit and vegetables prepared in the most appealing recipes possible, making good use of the blender (e.g. fresh fruit and berry slushes) and the food processor so that their undeveloped little mouths can take it in.  Commercial baby foods in cans and jars are generally overcooked and overpriced.  Ample exercise can best be provided by play, play, and more play!  Sand boxes, jungle gyms, and playground equipment are always a hit, in addition to just running and playing with other children.
Intellectual Development:  Teaching and Play.  If presented properly, the learning experience and play are indistinguishable to the child.  Everything to the child is fun and discovery.  Learning to recognize letters of the alphabet in a colorful book is just as much fun as playing in a sand box.  Providing the basic “can’t-miss” toys such as balls, building blocks, musical toys, dolls for girls, etc. is a must.  To the child, everything is new and wonderful!  (It is helpful if the caring adults think back on their own childhood experience!).
[image: https://tse2.mm.bing.net/th?id=OIP.DI6ZBkJMMX_kvnoj63zfVwHaHa&pid=15.1&P=0&w=300&h=300]Emotional Development:  Loving and Being Loved by Others.  There is no limit to the amount of love and caring attention that parents can give their children at this age.  The child’s future ability to love others is dependent on him loving his parents and loving himself, a state of affairs that is must be achieved in this period of life!
Ref.: http://www.childdevelopmentmedia.com/articles/brain-development-in-the-toddler-ages-one-to-three/ 

Re-Cycling “Uh-oh”
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Desktop\ASDS March Newsletter\recycle_numbers1.jpg]Did you know that our city’s contract for re-cycling plastics only covers numbers 1 and 2 of the possible seven plastic recyclables?  Many of us simply glance for a triangle on the bottom and toss our plastics in a bin.  Let’s look more closely so we aren’t tainting the entire effort, costing the city more, and/or putting the contract at risk.  FYI:  Aldi’s has #1 meat containers, and Westminster-Canterbury’s contract is for plastics numbered 1-7! Check out the posters on the Baines Wall.  They reflect recent Virginian Pilot articles on exactly WHAT can be recycled through our blue bins.  There ARE surprises!

      
From the Classrooms     




[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\IMG_5171.JPG]


Teacher Emily 
[bookmark: _GoBack][image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\IMG_5148.JPG]The Dolphins began February finishing up our unit on Arctic and Antarctic animals. They learned that the Arctic is in the Arctic circle surrounding the North Pole and the Antarctic is near the South Pole. They loved learning all about various animals that live in these places. They also enjoyed our blubber experiment, where we experienced what kept animals such as seals warm in their cold habitats.
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\IMG_7466.JPG]The next week we learned all about Dinosaurs and how the word dinosaur means "terrible lizard". The Dolphins were fascinated to discover that Paleontologists (dinosaur doctors) only know what dinosaurs looked like through fossils! No one really knows what colors dinosaurs actually were! They also learned about trace fossils, which were tracks or markings in compacted rock that also taught paleontologists about the shape of Dinosaurs.
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\IMG_7524.JPG]Since the dentist came last Friday, we learned about all the ways we can keep our teeth healthy! The Dolphins learned we need to eat healthily, brush for two whole minutes and floss! They also learned that after a sugary snack it is best to rinse with water if no tooth brush is handy! The longer the sugar sits on your teeth, the longer the sugar bugs are on your teeth. To show the Dolphins how this works we tested out different liquids on eggs. We kept [image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\IMG_7532.JPG]an egg in coke overnight to view the effects of sugar on our teeth and we kept an egg in vinegar to see what happens when we eat or drink foods that are very acidic. They made their predictions and then we tested those predictions! The egg in the coke turned brown and the enamel (or shell) on the egg in the vinegar "decayed". This was such a fun experiment!
We will finish February learning about the Rainforest, what the environment’s like, what animals live there, and how the Rainforest helps us!
Teachers Marianne & Teresa
February was short and sweet!  Even though February was a short month, our class celebrated Groundhog’s Day, Valentine’s Day, had a teddy bear picnic, finished up our two-week-long bear unit, and started learning about community helpers. 
Each fun holiday and unit has provided ample learning experiences for the Otters through play, reading, creativity, discovery, and many class discussions.  Each time our class begins a new thematic study, our play center changes to enhance our students’ learning experience.  For example, while the Otters were learning about bears, our dramatic play area morphed into a polar bear den.  Then, as we began our community helpers unit, our play area turned in to a post office where students could write and mail letters to friends and family members.  Currently, our play area is a veterinary clinic where students are learning to take care of animals.  Our play area offers students a chance to use new vocabulary terms and engage in activities that enhance their fine motor and communication skills.  Our center also provides activities to promote math, science, and reading skills.  For another example, while our post office was set up, students were able to use a scale to weigh packages.  This provided students with an opportunity to compare sizes, numbers and weight.  The otters were also able to write letters to send, which allowed them to practice their phonics skills.  Our dramatic play gives our friends an opportunity to learn through real life experiences while making the learning process fun and memorable.
These holidays and celebrations in February have also provided great opportunities for the Otters’ parents to come in and share in our learning experiences.  On teddy bear day one of our parents came in and assisted students in a small group during our center time.  Center time is our last activity of the day on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays, when Teacher Teresa and I work with small groups.  Our parent helped friends trace their favorite animal, color and measure them with Unifix Cubes™.  Later, we used these pictures to compare sizes and numbers.  During this center time, Teacher Teresa helped students sort and graph gummy bears while I helped students interview their animals and make a fun teddy bear craft.   
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\IMG_5150.JPG]In March our class will close our community helpers unit and begin a fun spring unit focusing on the relationship between plants and bugs.   We will also see how our surroundings change as the weather and seasons change, and be ready to “spring” in to learning!

Teachers Susan and Cathy
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\C35FBEAC-63E1-4CD0-9D6C-D56DA449AEB4 (1).PNG]February was an exciting month for The Stingrays! We started right off with Groundhog's Day. We were right, and sad, that Punxsutawney Phil saw his shadow. Then it [image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\234D4CA2-7041-4143-A5C7-DCBF1BC665F5 (1).JPG]was off to The Super Bowl. The kids learned a lot about sportsmanship and how to be gracious winners and losers!! The Olympics were an amazing time in our class. We learned all about The Olympic Rings, Olympic Torch, winter sports, and The Good Ole' USA. Also, ranking of medals and we even won gold medals made out of Oreo's! Finally, Valentine's Day was filled with lots of love for our friends!! We learned about the letters V, D, and H. We are practicing our numbers by playing store and office. Everybody is doing a great job writing their names. Please continue writing and pencil grip practice at home! We are looking forward to all kinds of St. Patrick's Day fun and everything in March!!!

Teachers Sandra, Beth & Tiffany
The Starfish class started out the month discussing Groundhog Day.  We read, Who Will See Their Shadow This Year, and sang a song about Groundhog Day called, “Mr. Groundhog”. The children were not happy when they thought Mr. Groundhog would see his shadow, meaning there would be winter for six more weeks! 
Penguins were everywhere the second week of February.  We learned about different types of penguins and that penguins live in the southern hemisphere.  The students were able to see the southern hemisphere when I brought in a globe and we saw the different countries and Antarctica where the penguins live. We sang “Five Little Penguins”, and read, Hop to the Top, Five Little Penguins Slipping on Ice, The Penguin Chick, and The Emperor’s Egg.  We learned about the letter P while discovering interesting facts about Penguins. The children made penguins out of the shape of the month; a heart.  
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\IMG_4884.jpeg]We sang, Holly Heart, and we traced the shape of a heart during circle time. For the letter Q, we made Queens of Hearts using cut out hearts.  We also made a quilt for the letter Q using handprint squares from each child in the class. Our word of the week was “Quiet,” and we used it as we walked down the hallway several times each day.  
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\IMG_4874.jpeg]V is for Valentine’s and the starfish had a blast celebrating this holiday.  The children made valentine “love bugs” that helped decorate our door at the beginning of the month. Valentines were made for the parents and all the children had so much fun passing out valentines to their classmates and looking at the ones they received.  We did a STEM activity building with toothpicks and marshmallow hearts, and dissolved hearts made with baking soda using vinegar.  
We paid Miss Mary, our church secretary, a visit on Valentine’s Day and each child brought her a chocolate kiss.  In return, she gave each of the students a Valentine’s bag filled with treats.  We read, The Day It Rained Hearts, and made it rain hearts in the classroom.  Just for the fun of it for the letter V, we made a volcano explode in the class.
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\IMG_4899.jpeg]Since February is Dental Health Month, we also leaned the letter D for dentist.  We talked about how important it is to brush your teeth and learned dentistry words when we read, ABC Dentist: Healthy Teeth A to Z.  The children decided which foods were healthy for your teeth and which weren’t when we played a game during circle time, and they brushed their yellow teeth to white and bright using white paint and toothbrushes during an art project.
We also worked with the numbers 8 and 9, and the colors red and pink. Each student was asked to draw either circles or lines to represent the numbers 8 and 9 on the white board. A new song about the names of the months was introduced during Circle Time.  Additionally, the children are starting to open their own snacks using scissors!  Scissor skills are a very important skill to learn at this age, because it helps with their writing skills by building up the strength in their hands.
We are looking forward to March and learning about dinosaurs, St. Patrick’s Day, Easter, and whatever else we can throw into a month of learning.

Teachers JoJo & Patsy 
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Desktop\JoJo 2.jpg][image: C:\Users\cfelty\Desktop\JoJo 1.jpg]We had a fantastic February in the Sea Turtles’ class! We practiced our letters “Vv”, “Xx”, and “Qq”. Our color this month was pink, our number was “7”, and we added hearts to our shapes. The children sang “Head, Shoulders, Knees, and Toes” and loved doing the hand motions. They also labeled head, shoulders, knees, and toes on either the boy or girl!  Notice the shirt on one of our little ones which also labels these parts.
We read The Very Hungry Caterpillar and made caterpillars out of the letter “C”. They will be displayed in the art show during the month of April! The students also painted masterpieces for the art show. We all enjoyed decorating our bags for Valentine’s Day, as well as making heart pop-up cards for our families. 
Thank you for everything that was sent in to school to fill the students’ bags! 
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Desktop\JoJo 3.jpg]A second Eric Carle book we read this month was The Very Grouchy Ladybug. Their ladybugs are displayed on the bulletin board above their cubbies. The other books we read this month were Click, Clack, Quackity-Quack and The Duckling Gets a Cookie!?. The students made ducks out of painted paper plates as a way to relate to the books! Thank you for all of your continued support. We look forward to another amazing month in March!

Music  with Teacher Tiffany
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\IMG-0179.JPG]Music class for February was full of love, friendship, and happiness.  We started our music classes with Valentine’s Day songs.  We sang “Five Little Hearts” with heart shapes to count.  This helped the students learn addition and subtraction.  We started our day with “Skidamarink” and we would use our hand signs.  We sang “If You Love Me and You Know It” and used rhythm sticks to tap the body parts we were singing about.  The students loved the repeat-after-me song called “Boom Chica Boom”.  This was a fun way to just be silly. We used different color hearts and sang “Valentine, What Color Do You See?”. We used a bubble machine and sang “Valentine’s Day Sharks”.  The students pretended to be sharks swimming through the ocean.  We also did a class on dental healthcare.  A song the students loved was “Brush Your Teeth” and we used xylophones to play [image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\IMG-0184.JPG]a note when we heard the word brush.  The students loved playing “Red Rover”.  I would call over a student and tell them a tempo to walk.  We learned largo, allegro, allegretto, and presto.   The tempos start slow and gradually move up to very fast.    I found a new group of singers named Koo Koo Kanga Roo!  The students love these songs.  The song “Milkshake” is a repeat-after-me song.  We used the parachute and sang the song “Run Walk”. This was helping us learn about slow and fast tempos.  We also crawled like a turtle for Largo and we were race car drivers for Presto.   We sang a song “Apples and Bananas” and put all five different vowels in front of the words.  Very Funny!  We used the scarves for the song “There Was A Crocodile”.  We used the scarves to mimic the animal movements.  Looking forward to another fun-filled music month!
Spanish with Maestra Kate
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Desktop\cabeza.png]This month in Spanish we covered one of my favorite units of instruction every year:  parts of the body, including el corazón (heart)!  
We read De la Cabeza a los Pies  (From Head to Toe) by Eric Carle and another book called De Arriba a Abajo (From Top to Bottom) and practiced singing “Cabeza, Hombros, Piernas, Y Pies” (“Head, Shoulders, Legs and Feet”) every week!  Ask your child to sing it for you!  My older amigos played a game where we rolled a dado (die) and added a corresponding body part to Señor Papa (Mr. Potato Head).   There were no rules as to where they could or could not add body parts so, as you might imagine, our Señores Papas ended up looking pretty chistosos (silly) by the end of the game!  My younger amigos played “Hokie Pokie” with all of the body parts that we had to put 'in' sung in Spanish.  
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Desktop\Heart.png]In honor of el día del San Valentín (St. Valentine's Day), we read books called Huellas del Corazón (Heartprints) and Te Quiero, Yo te Quiero (I Love You Through and Through) and Te Amo, Luna (I Love You, Moon!).  

Palabras del mes (words of the month)
corazón (cor-ah-sohn) - heart
ojos (oh-hose) - eyes
nariz (nah-rees) - nose
manos (mahn-ohs) - hands
pies (pee-ehs) - feet

Library with Teacher Sandra
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Desktop\th.jpg]We started library this month celebrating Groundhog Day by reading, Who Will See Their Shadow This Year, by Jerry Pallota.  The animals are getting upset that the groundhog gets all the glory of predicting when spring will arrive, so they decide to see what happens when they see their shadows.  Well, the camel brought on a sandstorm, the buffalo brought on sleet, and a tornado came to town when the peacock saw his shadow.  Finally, the groundhog wakes up from the noise and looks outside and doesn’t see his shadow and brings on spring.  
We celebrated Valentine’s Day by reading, Snowy Valentine, by David Petersen and The Day It Rained Hearts, by Felecia Bonds.  The children loved watching 

[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Desktop\Spring.jpg]














We had a week of celebrating birthday books.  We read, Happy Birthday, Hamster, by Cynthia Lord. Hamster thinks all of his friends have forgotten his birthday.  His 
the cut out paper hearts raining down on them as I threw them in the air.  They also had a great time collecting them.
We had a week of celebrating birthday books.  We read, Happy Birthday, Hamster, by Cynthia Lord. Hamster thinks all of his friends have forgotten his birthday.  His friend, Dog, takes off to run errands with him, but he is secretly getting supplies for Hamster’s surprise party.  Hamster gets his birthday celebration with his friends at the end of the day and is totally surprised.  The Birthday Queen, by Audrey and Don Wood is a book about the person who plans your birthday.  The birthday queen makes sure the invitations are delivered, the special cake is made, the games will run smoothly and the clowns are funny.  When she brings you your cake and you blow out the candles, you see the birthday queen is really your mom.
[image: https://tse3.mm.bing.net/th?id=OIP.5IU46qgkkftAcaPcUffzlgAAAA&pid=15.1&P=0&w=300&h=300]Another Fine Mess, by Tony Bonning is a great book to teach your children that one man’s trash is another man’s treasure.  Fox is extremely nervous because Uncle Ferdinand is coming to visit and his house is a mess.  He decides to sweep all the clutter out of the house into a hole he sees outside.  He didn’t realize it belonged to Rabbit and his family. The mess makes it to many animals’ homes until it winds up outside of Fox’s house.  Uncle Ferdinand sees it once he arrives and is appalled at the trash, but a family of mice scurries by and takes the “trash” to use in their home as treasure.
Hopefully the weather will continue to be good, so grab a few books and a blanket and head outside and enjoy a good read with your child.  Happy reading! 


















March For the Fridge…
March 1st 
Thursday
6:00 – 7:00


[image: ]
Jr. Kindergarten Information Night

Parents are invited to a presentation by Teacher Marianne in the Sea Otters’ classroom.
March 21st and 22nd 
Wednesday and Thursday
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\IE\FYE0LXS5\female_photographer_silhouette_by_allblissfulmemories-d4jtkpj[1].png]
Spring Pics with
Emily Hall
More to come as the date draws closer.  Think Mothers’ Day Gifts for Grandma and Great Grandma!

March 30th – April 8th 
Good Friday
[image: ]

Spring Break

Enjoy being Family!

March 31st 
Saturday @ 3:00

[image: ]

All Saints’ Church Easter Egg Hunt

Join us for the Church’s Annual Easter Egg Hunt!
Bring a basket!

April 1st 
Sunday
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\IE\992OL6QE\2567375-406703-vector-easter-bunny-with-a-painted-eggs-in-the-basket[1].jpg]

Happy Easter!

You are welcome to join 
All Saints’ for 10:00 worship.
April 9th 
Monday
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Desktop\Back to school.jpg]
School 
Re-opens

Welcome Back!

April 23rd – 27th
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Downloads\IMG_5129.JPG]
Spirit Week

Watch for details of daily themes!!!
April 26th  
Thursday
6:00 – 7:00 p.m.
[image: C:\Users\cfelty\Desktop\art show.jpg]
Annual Art Show

Enjoy an evening at the All Saints’ Day School Museum of Art!

[image: ]
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The Children’s Soccer Experience
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